Minutes from the  meeting in the Sibelius- and  Espansiva-networks

(klassisk musikk, http://www.siba.fi/nordplus/) within the NIORDPLUS programme, 

(Nordiske Ministerrådets utvekslingsprogram innenfor  högre utdanning i Norden).

27-29 October  2006, University of Bergen, Grieg Academy

	Participants
	

	 
	 

	Danmark
	 

	Marianne Løkke Jakobsen
	Det Kgl. Danske Musikkonservatorium

	Katja Jepsen
	Det Kgl. Danske Musikkonservatorium

	Keld Hosbond
	Det Jyske Musikkonservatorium

	Michael Bundgaard
	Nordjysk Musikkonservatorim

	Inge Bjarke
	Det Fynske Musikkonservatorium

	Vibeke Højlund
	Vestjysk Musikkonservatorium

	 
	 

	Finland
	 

	Jouko Tötterström
	Uleåborg Yrkeshögskola

	Tuovi Martinsen
	Sibelius Akatemia

	Leena Veijonsuo
	Sibelius Akatemia

	Sampsa Konttinen
	Jyväskylä Yrkeshøgskola

	Marjo Leppä
	Lahti Yrkeshögskola

	Minna Kulmala
	Pirkanmaan Polytechnic 

	Erkki Lahesmaa
	Turun ammattikorkeakoulu

	Kirsti Huttunen
	Kuopio Academy of Music and Dance

	 
	 

	Norge
	 

	Tellef Juva
	Høgskolen i Agder

	Knut Myhre
	Norges musikkhøgskole

	Hilde Skare
	Universitetet i Stavanger

	Erik Hagtun
	NTNU Institutt for musikk

	Bjørn Einar Halvorsen
	Grieg-Akademiet

	Hans Olav Gressli
	Barratt Dues Musikkinstitutt

	Michael Strobelt
	Høgskolen i Tromsø

	 
	 

	Island
	 

	Alma Ragnarsdóttir 
	Listaháskóli Íslands

	 
	 

	Sverige
	 

	Johan Falk
	Kungliga Musikhögskolan i Sth.

	Joakim Nilsson
	Musikhøgskolan i Malmø

	Viktoria Fyhr
	Musikhøgskolan i Ingesund

	Margareta Hanning
	Musikhøgskolan vid Gøteborgs universitet

	Marianne Feldt-Uhlhamm
	Musikhögskolan vd Örebro Universitet

	 
	 

	Absence:
	 

	Tia-Maria Sipilä
	Stadia

	Tuuli Lahtinen
	Mellersta Østerbotten yrkeshøgskola

	Musikhøgskolan i Piteå
	 

	Svenska yrkeshögskolan
	 


§ 1    INFORMATION SESSION

         ”New-comer session”. Information to the Nordic contact persons about routines, rules        

         and reporting procedures within the  Sibelius and  Espansiva-networks

        Good practice 2007/2008, deadlines, information routines within the institutions,   

         etc    

       All papers distributed can be found on :http://www.siba/fi/Nordplus

§2     OPENING OF THE MEETING

         Steinar Sætre, Dean at the Grieg Academy and Bjørn Einar Halvorsen, Nordplus  

         contact person ,wished the participants welcome to Bergen and the Grieg Academy.

§3     ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND REPORTER

          Joakim  Nilsson was elected chairman and Knut Myhre reporter. The minutes will be          

          sent each  Nordplus contact person and will be presented on internet. Comments to the      

          minutes  should be sent to Knut Myhre before 1st  December

§4     APPROVAL OF AGENDA

          The agenda was approved with the following topics under ”Any other business”:

· Should applications for teacher mobility include a confirmation from the host             

       institution ?

· Teacher exchanges and salary. What about part time teachers ?

· Acceptance of DVD/tape instead of live audition

· Should NORDPLUS meetings take place during working days instead of 

weekends ?

§5     APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES FROM OULO

         The minutes were approved with the following comment:

         § 13 The Chamber music conference will take place in 2007 (not 2006)

§ 6    PRESENTATION OF THE PARTICIPANTS 

         As one of the yearly routines the participants presented themselves and stated which  

         institution they represented.

§7    GUIDED TOUR AND CONCERT

         Bjørn Einar Halvorsen presented the Grieg-Academy and the participants made a short       

        guided tour which ended up in Gunnar Sævigs Hall where a concert was presented.

§8   INFORMATION ABOUT NORDPLUS ACTIVITIES WITHIN THE         

       ESPANSIVA- AND SIBELIUS NETWORKS.

1. The network’s handbook was sent around for updating. The handbook will also  include information as to how the institutions organize their studies, 1st and 2nd Cycles, 3+2 years or 4+2 years. Joakim Nilsson will finalize the work and present the revised version on: http://www.siba/fi/Nordplus

2. The representatives reported on activities within the NORDPLUS programme. The impression is that NORDPLUS and ERASMUS programmes are important tools in the institutional work on internationalization.                                                            The question was raised how to increase student mobility within the NORDPLUS programme ? This will be a topic for the agenda at  the next network meeting.

3. The piano teacher development project in the north (internet), supported with funds from Nordplus some years ago, is still working as a meeting place for the piano teachers in Tromsø, Oulu and Piteå 

                    Short reports from the 3 IP arranged in 2005/2006:

4. There were no representatives from Musikhögskolan in Piteå so Jouko Tötterström  reported from the  orchestra project coordinated by Piteå. It had been a well organized project with concerts on high level.   

5. Knut Myhre informed about the organ project which had taken place in   

      Kongsberg before the meeting in Oulu last year (the report was given in Oulo).   

     Over 30 students participated in a well organized project.

6. Marianne Løkke Jakobsen informed about the Early Music project at Fuglesang.     

      Students from 11 institutions participated and the well organized project ended 

      with two concerts, the last one in Copenhagen.

7. Katja Jebsen presented challenges related to student mobility and routines for     

      applying and reporting. The NORDPLUS contact persons are asked to use the             

      forms developed for these activities: http://www.siba/fi/Nordplus
8. Knut Myhre informed about the teacher mobility. Piano teachers are still the most active group in the network to apply for grants. He also presented the total Norplus grants for music activities in the different networks. The totalt grant has been reduced from 2005/2006 to 2006/2007.. 

9.  A new printed brochure on organizing IP’s was presented and distributed. The working group has developed a “Letter of Endorsement” to be used when proposing an IP. The co-ordinating institution of an IP should include in the application a “Letter of Endorsement” signed by the Principal/Dean from the participating institutions. This to ensure that the project is established as an institutional project, that the management is aware of the institutional responsibilities concerning personal resources, financies, etc. 

10. Margareta Hanning presented two suggestions for IP applications for 2007/2008, opera and lied, and Erkki Lahesmaa presented a suggestion for an IP in Nordic chamber music.

§ 9     NEWS FROM NORDPLUS

           Johan Falk informed about the NORDPLUS programmes:

1. The mobility programmes continue. There will be no more granted money than in previous years. Joint modules/programmes and exams have first priority

2. “Nordplus Nabo” continues without Russia 

3. There will be a special programme for Russia

4. Nordplus Horisontal – The programme supports interdisciplinary collaboration and activies crossing different sectors.

5. The Baltic states will be included in the NORDPLUS programme from 2008, not in the language programme. The level of participation depends on negotiations between the Nordic Council of Ministers and the Baltic countries concerning economic funding.     

6. Alma Ragnarsdottir informed about the meeting between the SIBELIUS-ESPANSIVA  working group and the working group in ANMA (Associations of Nordic Music Academies- earlier Nordisk konservatorieråd.). As a result of the meeting the working group will meet representatives from ANMA each year.  One person from the working group will meet at the yearly meeting for all principals (deans) in ANMA to maintain the contact and inform about Nordic activities, ideas and challenges concerning implementation of activities.

7. The participants are positive to a joint meeting with other networks within NORDPLUS, but suggest that the meetings follow each other. Dates for the next SIBELIUS- ESPANSIVA meeting will be at the conservatory in Århus, 22nd-23rd October 2007. If there is a wish and interesting common topics for a joint meeting, the NORDPULS network can join the meeting after lunch 23rd. October.

8. Joakim Nilsson presented nordplusamhm.lu.se

§10 PRESENTATION FROM 4 PARTICIPATING INSTITUTIONS

1. Joakim Nilsson presented Musikhøgskolan i Malmø

2. Tuovi Martinsen presented the Sibelius-Akatemia

3. Trond Hansen presented the Barratt- Dues Musikkinstitutt

4. Marianne Løkke Jakobsen presented Det Kgl. Danske Musikkonservatorium

§ 11 HOW DO YOU WORK WITH INCOMING STUDENTS ?

         Three participants from very different schools had been asked to inform about  

          routines/activities in connection with incoming students, a small autonomous  

          institution, a large  autonomous institution and a faculty/part of a university. 

          After the presentations from Musikkonservatoriet i Odense, 

         Sibelius- Akatemia and Grieg-Akademiet, the participants went to group discussions. 

         The groups reported back after interesting discussions some of the main points:  

1. Involvement of  regular students in the integration of  the incoming students in the institutional environment

2. The question how to get the regular students become involved with incoming students were raised. The possibility of a small salary or may be credit points to do this kind of work was suggested

3. There is a need do develop “Emergency Guidelines”. If an emergency situation should occur, how to deal with the problems. 

4.  The importance of language courses. These can be offered with credits and be included in the Learning agreement as compulsory.

5. A discussion in  Stockholm  has raised the following question: If your are  a foreign student should that automatically result in some additional credits ? 

6. To conclude and present a complete Learning Agreement before the student arrives is   

            of great  importance.

7. Internal routines depends on the size of the institution and how the institution is structured. It is, however,  important to establish contact with exchange and regular students, may be before they arrive. To connect them on the web could be a solution making it possible to ask relevants questions before arrival and making the regular student responsible for helping  the incoming student with practical matters.

8. Make a list in the reception with names of the incoming students.  Use every 

            opportunity to present them in the institution.

9. Keeping the deadlines

10. Personal contact with the students from the academic staff and international office

§ 12 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Should applications for teacher mobility include a confirmation from the host             

       institution ?

· Teacher exchanges and salary. What about part time teachers ?

· Acceptance of DVD/tape instead of live audition ?

· Should meetings take place during working days instead of weekends ?

1. The participants agreed that when the institutions inform about the real mobility activity before 15th May each year to Knut Myhre, a contact person from the host institution should be included.  This will be added to the form for teacher mobility

2. A teacher exchange is part of the teacher job at home institution. There should therefore not be paid out any extra salary. For a part time teacher there has to be individual agreements between the teacher and home institution.

3. Some institutions accept DVD/tape instead of live auditions from students, coming from “far away” countries, applying for regular study programmes. In Oslo, the student can be accepted via a tape/CD, but has to make a formal audition upon arrival to confirm the level.

In Stockholm they have a certain amount of study places for students who can be accepted through other documentation than live audition. However, conductors have to make a live audition.

4. The next meeting will take place during normal working  days, Monday 22nd  and Tuesday 23rd October 2007 at the Conservatoire in Århus.

§13 CLOSING

       The meeting closed with a dinner in Knut Fægris Hus, a representation house 

       for the university in Bergen. The participant thanked Bjørn Einar Halvorsen  for the 

       excellent planning of the meeting.

       Sunday morning the participants were brought to the airport with a short guided tour in  

       Bergen and a stop with a small concert at Grieg’s home Troldhaugen.

Oslo 3rd  November .2006

Knut Myhre

Reporter



